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Sorry I had an issue logging in for my zoom comment this morning. Please read and enter into
the record under Agenda Item 9:

I'm afraid it wasn't clear. The reason many are concerned about Vaccine passports is that for
the past year the board and sheriff have allowed businesses to violate the law and our civil
rights. The CDPH mask guidance and the county mask order allows exemptions for medical
conditions, yet you allow businesses to discriminate and violate Cal Civil Code 51B which
states that all persons are entitled to the "Free and Equal" access to every business regardless
of medical condition, disability, race etc. All businesses open to the public are by definition
'Public Accommodations' and as such must abide by ADA law and the Civil Rights Act.
And now you are dancing around the issue of prohibiting businesses to discriminate based on
vaccination status. You have spent the entire year telling businesses what they can and can't do
so now is the time to tell them they must not make a two class society based on whether or not
someone has submitted to this genetic experiment we call a vaccine, which is in the third
phase of clinical trials. The people demand a resolution be passed by BOS to prohibit local
businesses from requiring proof of vaccination.This vaccine does not reduce transmission so a
vaccinated person is not safer than an unvaccinated person. Transmission was never studied in
the trial design.

Thank you,
Dr. Hesu Whitten 


